



October 4, 2016

New Hampshire Department of Justice Office of the Attorney General 33 Capitol Street Concord NH 03301

Dear Sirs/Madams:

TD Bank, N.A. is notifying your office of a privacy event impacting 3 New Hampshire residents. Our investigation identified three of our customers who are residents of New Hampshire and may have been affected by this incident.

We recently learned that one of our employees inappropriately obtained and used confidential customer information which may have resulted in fraudulent activity on their account. The personal information which was exposed may have included name, address, date of birth, social security number, and account number. This is an isolated incident that is being addressed through an internal investigation by our corporate security team and we have engaged law enforcement.

We will be notifying our affected customers in writing. In addition, we have offered to transfer the funds in their affected account to a new account free of charge, and we will be offering two years of free credit monitoring. Copies of our customer notification letters are enclosed for your reference.

If you need any further information, please contact: N. Patrice Brusko, Director, US Chief Privacy Officer, TD Bank, N.A., 9000 Atrium Way, Mount Laurel, NJ 08054 or patrice.brusko@td.com.

Sincerely,

N. Patrice Brusko

Director, US Chief Privacy Officer

TD Bank, N.A.